Rokke, Jon@Waterboards

From: Claudia Harmon <claudiamharmon@yahoo.com>
Sent: Friday, May 18, 2018 12:06 AM

To: Rokke, Jon@Waterboards

Subject: Revised Order No. R3-2014-0050

Claudia Harmon Worthen
416 Dorset Street
Cambria, Ca 93428

May 17, 2018

Central Coast Regional Water Quality Control Board
c/o Jon Rokke, jon.rokke@waterboards.ca.gov

Re: June 28-29, 2018 Cambria Community Services District, San Luis Obispo County- Hearing Notice and Availability of
Proposed Update of Waste Discharge and Water Recycling Requirements. Order No. R3-2014-0050

Dear Members of the Board:

Considering Jon Rokke, the author of the above report, will not be attending the June 28-29 hearing, | respectfully
request that the hearing be postponed until Mr. Rokke can be present for questions and to provide possible
clarifications.

Regarding the requirement of pumping =<400 gpm, many Cambrians are concerned about compliance. What
assurances can the Water Quality Board give us that the CCSD will adhere to this requirement? Their track record is to
violate and ask for forgiveness or file emergency permits after the damage has been done.

The simulation tracer test is not accurate. We would ask that an actual tracer test be proven without modeling.

Protection of ESHA has not been accomplished and may not be possible with the proposed “emergency water plant”
surrounded by endangered species and two creeks flowing into the nearby ocean. Flooding and contamination of the
holding pond occurred with some mitigation after the fact. What exact mitigation will be required to assure the native
plants, animal and marine life are not irreversibly compromised?

Thank you and we look forward to a possible experience.



Respectively Yours,

Claudia Harmon Worthen

Cc. Jon Rokke
Jennifer Epp



